From Rev. Fred Nairn

St. Augustine of Hippo, the 5th century Catholic Bishop
on the Mediterranean coast of what is now Algeria, fa-
mously wrote in his Spiritual Biography, Confessions
“Lord give me chastity, but not yet!” He realized that
his promiscuous life-style was hurting him spiritually,
but he was having so good a time that he wanted just a
few more years of pleasure before he took life seriously
and faced into a lifetime of celibacy. Later on, on a par-
ticular day and in a particular frame of mind, with the
“Hound of Heaven” nipping at his heels, he cried out,
“Lord, why not now, why not now? Let it be now!” and
so it was.

These are just random thoughts under the self-imposed
pressures of procrastination and deadline, but I have
been thinking about the season of Advent which is just
around the corner with Sunday next, December 3 being
Advent I. It is my favorite penitential season both be-
cause it is short and it has wonderful music associated
with it and it has the promise of Christmas at the end of
it. In fact, in many of the churches who observe the Ad-
vent Season, rather than have purple as the color of pen-
itence you will see various shades pink; a sort of peni-
tential lite.

The far from obvious connection I am making between
St. Augustine and Advent is this: we pray and sing and
read and hear all kinds of statements summed up best in
the call, “Come Lord Jesus,” and “Quickly come, Lord
Jesus, robed in majesty and awe.” Or, in the words of
that wonderful Charles Wesley Advent hymn, “Lo, he
comes with clouds descending,” the writer lays out vari-
ous scenarios that will occur on that fateful day or in
that fateful time, and some of them are not too pretty.
So, I think that we might be a little inclined to cross our
fingers behind our back as we say, “Come Lord Jesus,”
and echo, like Augustine, “But not yet” for extra protec-
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tion. That would seem to imply that either we are not ready, or we want more time to enjoy
our lives here, free from divine intervention of the most fateful kind.

I am assuming that my sense of all that is not too different from you, dear reader. In that I
could be quite wrong. One more “so” to complete this Advent package ... So, as preachers
of a certain strain might call out, “Are you ready, brother, are you ready, sister?” We don’t
want any of that, but, this Advent season I will try to think about the question and my rote,
“Even so, Lord Jesus, quickly come” as to whether I am being honest, or not. And if not,
why not?

The Great Thanksgiving Feast

On Wednesday, November 15, we had our yearly Thanksgiving Service and the
Great Thanksgiving Feast. The main course was turkey and gravy with pota-
toes. Everyone brought a side-dish to share. Attendance was great; and we all
had a good time and enjoyed celebrating together. Thanksgiving is a time to
think about all the things God has given to us and to remind us to always be
thankful.
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Senior Warden Report
December, 2017

Happy December! 1 promise that [ will not start out by talking about the weather this time!
However, I do have to repeat my sentiment about the lightning speed with which time passes! I
just can’t seem to wrap my mind around the fact that yet one more month has passed.

As I’m more or less writing this during the proverbial “eleventh hour”, this will be a rather
quick report. I mainly want to call your attention to a couple of things that will be happening in
the fairly near future.

This coming Sunday, December 3", is the First Sunday of Advent. We are
technically entering the New Year’s Holiday with regard to the Church Cal-
endar. As with last year, we will make the Dylan’s Gloves Project our lo-
cal missions focus of the season. You may already have noticed that our
new (Yes! New!) Christmas tree is already up in the narthex! This will
remain undecorated until just prior to the Christmas Eve Service

when we will decorate it with lights and ornaments. However, be-

ginning now, we are welcoming and encouraging people to donate

gloves, scarves, mittens, and hats to benefit Dylan’s Gloves of Love.

You may place these items on the tree beginning this coming Sunday.
Again, financial offerings will be accepted as well. Let’s see if we can fill our
tree with these items by Christmas!

Please keep your eyes on the mail and watch for the Stewardship Letter which I hope to be
sending out the first part of the month. As we are approaching 2018, it is time for us to consider
our budget for the new year. Please prayerfully consider what you are able to share with our
parish. We need to develop a plan for our finances that will be presented to you at the Annual
Meeting.

That having been said, I also ask that you mark your calendar for the Annual Meeting which is
slated to take place following the Service on Sunday, January 28", As in the past, lunch will be
provided. Please make every effort to attend this gathering. We are a small parish and it is of
utmost importance that we have as many present as possible. You are loved and needed!

As we are approaching the celebration of the Nativity, I would like to extend warm wishes to all
for a wonderful season! May you have a truly blessed Advent and Christmas!

See you in church!
Tim Johnson, Co-Senior Warden




December 3
First Sunday of Advent

Isaiah 64:1-9
1 Corinthians 1:3-9
Mark 13:24-37
Psalm 80:1-7, 16-18

December 24
Fourth Sunday of Advent
Christmas Eve

2 Samuel 7:1-11, 16
Romans 16:25-27
Luke 1:26-38
Canticle 3 or Canticle 15
or Psalm 89:1-4, 19-26

Lectionary Readings for December

December 10
Second Sunday of Advent

Isaiah 40:1-11
2 Peter 3:8-15a
Mark 1:1-8
Psalm 85:1-2, 8-13

December 17
Third Sunday of Advent

Isaiah 61:1-4, 8-11
1 Thessalonians 5:16-24
John 1:6-8,19-28
Psalm 126
or Canticle 15 (or 3)

December 31
First Sunday after Christmas

Isaiah 61:10-62:3
Galatians 3:23-25; 4:4-7
John 1:1-18
Psalm 147 or 147:13-21

December 10

December 17

December 24

Christmas Eve
4 p.m. service

December 31

Belvin Doebbert

Tim Johnson

JoEllen Doebbert

Tim Johnson

JoEllen Doebbert

Farren Morical

Belvin Doebbert

Mark Reicks

Karen Reicks

Tim Johnson

Karen Reicks

Tim Johnson

Position December 3
Lector 1 | Farren Morical
Lector 2 John Hull
Altar Tim Johnson
Coffee Farren Morical

Karen Reicks

No 10:00 am service

cent storms and wildfires.

Remember in Your Prayers: All clergy serving Em-
manuel - Bishop Brian - Tom - Jana &
Charles - Kathleen - Don & Ann —
Edith - Al — Linda - John - Laird —
Wendy — Jessie — Dillon — Dana —
Simeon - Hunter - Mike & Lana - Cle-
one - The Doebbert Family - Total
Ministry Team - Law Enforcement
Officers - Military Personnel - Peace in
the World - The Food Shelf, volunteers & all who use
it - Heartland Girls Ranch - Everyone affected by re-
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